
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PALOS VERDES ESTATES POLICE DEPARTMENT 

CALIFORNIA ASSEMBLY BILL 481- MILITARY EQUIPMENT ANNUAL REPORT  

MAY 1, 2023-APRIL 30, 2024 

 

In compliance with section 7072 of California Assembly Bill 481, the Palos Verdes Estates Police 
Department is required to submit an annual report for all military equipment being used. This report 
is to include the following: 

(1) A summary of how the military equipment was used and the purpose of its use. 

(2) A summary of any complaints or concerns received concerning the military equipment. 

(3) The results of any internal audits, any information about violations of the military 
equipment use policy, and any actions taken in response. 

(4) The total annual cost for each type of military equipment, including acquisition, 
personnel, training, transportation, maintenance, storage, upgrade, and other ongoing costs, 
and from what source funds will be provided for the military equipment in the calendar year 
following submission of the annual military equipment report. 

(5) The quantity possessed for each type of military equipment. 

(6) If the law enforcement agency intends to acquire additional military equipment in the 
next year, the quantity sought for each type of military equipment. 

Please see the list below for all information regarding the military equipment used by the Palos 
Verdes Estates Police Department. 

The only piece of military equipment used during this time period was an Unmanned Aerial 
Vehicle owned by Flying Lion Inc.  The UAV was used one time from May 1, 2023 to April 30, 
2024 for a cost of $600, which was funded by a donation from the Palos Verdes Estates 
Foundation.  Here is a list of incidents in which a UAV was utilized: 

 



August 31, 2023-Traffic Collision Investgation 

It should be noted that per subsection (2), there have been no complaints or concerns received 
concerning the military equipment.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


